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DOCKET NO. 19-035-18 

 
NOTICE OF SCHEDULING CONFERENCE 

 
 

ISSUED: February 4, 2020 
 
 On January 10, 2020, Rocky Mountain Power (RMP) filed its 2019.Q3 Avoided Cost 

Input Changes Quarterly Compliance Filing (“Filing”). On January 30, 2020, Utah Clean Energy 

(UCE) filed a Notice of Challenge and Request for Scheduling Conference. UCE asserts there is 

insufficient information in RMP’s Filing for UCE to make a determination of the Filing’s 

reasonableness and requests the PSC hold a scheduling conference so a schedule can be set to 

address UCE’s concerns. 

 Accordingly, the PSC gives notice its Presiding Officer will conduct a scheduling 

conference in this docket on Tuesday, February 11, 2020, at 1:00 p.m., Fourth Floor Room 

401, Heber M. Wells Building, 160 East 300 South, Salt Lake City, Utah. Parties should come 

prepared to discuss a schedule for this docket. 

 Individuals wishing to participate by telephone should contact the PSC two days in 

advance by calling (801) 530-6716 or (toll-free) 1-866-PSC-UTAH (1-866-772-8824) to receive 

a bridge number and participant passcode. Participants attending by telephone should then call 

the bridge number five minutes before the conference, entering the passcode followed by the # 

sign to ensure participation. 

 In compliance with the Americans with Disabilities Act, individuals needing special 

accommodations (including auxiliary communicative aids and services) during any proceeding 
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should notify the PSC at 160 East 300 South, Salt Lake City, Utah 84111, (801) 530-6716, at 

least one working day prior to the conference. 

 DATED at Salt Lake City, Utah, February 4, 2020. 

 
/s/ Michael J. Hammer 
Presiding Officer 
 

Attest: 
 
 
/s/ Gary L. Widerburg 
PSC Secretary 
DW#311991 
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CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 
 

 I CERTIFY that on February 4, 2020, a true and correct copy of the foregoing was served 
upon the following as indicated below: 
 
By Email: 
 
Data Request Response Center (datareq@pacificorp.com, utahdockets@pacificorp.com) 
PacifiCorp 
 
Jana Saba (jana.saba@pacificorp.com) 
Yvonne Hogle (yvonne.hogle@pacificorp.com) 
Joelle Steward (joelle.steward@pacificorp.com) 
Rocky Mountain Power 
 
Patricia Schmid (pschmid@agutah.gov)  
Justin Jetter (jjetter@agutah.gov) 
Robert Moore (rmoore@agutah.gov) 
Victor Copeland (vcopeland@agutah.gov) 
Assistant Utah Attorneys General 
 
Madison Galt (mgalt@utah.gov) 
Division of Public Utilities 
 
Cheryl Murray (cmurray@utah.gov) 
Office of Consumer Services 

__________________________________ 
Administrative Assistant 
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